SANGA GROVE NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY, JANUARY 10, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Association President, Eddie Colvin.  In attendance were Pam Hill, Chester Anderson, GeorgiAnn Brown, Kristian Greenwood, Vicky Jackson, Erica Smith, Shelia Moses, Rajshekhar Alli, Mary Faulkner, and Eddie Colvin.

The primary purpose of this meeting was to elect officers for 2013 to serve for a term of one year.  Eddie explained how the majority of the current officers came into being at our meeting on August 2, 2012, which was by either agreeing to continue in their capacity until the annual meeting or by volunteering to serve in the office until the annual meeting.  Since there was not a slate of officers to present for election, nominations from the floor were opened.  There being no floor nominations the current officers all agreed to accept the responsibility of serving for a one year term.  In addition, a newly formed office was created and agreed to by all present.  This office is Membership & Block Captain Chairman and Vicky Jackson agreed to serve in this capacity.  Pam Hill made a motion that these officers be accepted; motion was seconded by Erica Smith and all present voted to accept the slate.  These officers are as follows:

President



Eddie Colvin

Vice President



Beth Minga

Secretary



Mary Faulkner

Treasurer



Kristian Greenwood

Neighborhood Watch Chairman
GeorgiAnn Brown

Membership/Block Captain Chm.
Vicky Jackson

We discussed the importance of staying in touch with our neighbors and to this end Vicky and Eddie are going to address getting the block captains involved in getting to know the people on their streets.  

Kristian Greenwood reported that our bank balance was $4,059.66.  No dues have been collected since 2010 because we have not had a specific purpose for the money if collected.  We have spent money on a Fall Fest in 2010, 2011 and 2012.  
At our meeting in October we discussed purchasing additional neighborhood watch signs.  Kristian said that we had initially purchased several years ago signs and poles because the City’s budget at the time had no allocation for doing this.  Eventually, the City did bring signs and erect them on our poles and take away the ones we purchased.  GeorgiAnn is going to get in touch with Betty Seago with the City Neighborhood Watch office for advice on our purchasing more signs.

After discussion about issuing car decals to all residents, a motion was made by Kristian Greenwood and seconded by Georgiann Brown to look into purchasing such decals at a cost not to exceed $200.00.  The motion carried.

Our attention was then turned to ways in which we could improve our neighborhood and inform residents of important issues.  The following were suggested:

1.  Emergency preparedness speaker – Sheila Moses is going to look into this suggestion by contacting someone at the City Emergency Management Office.

2.  House numbers painted on the curb – GeorgiAnn going to check with Code Enforcement to make sure it is legal for us to do so.

3.  Mailbox painting – work day for volunteers to go door to door offering to paint any mailbox in need of it.

4.  Speaker from landscape/garden center company to help residents with yard maintenance issues – Mary Faulkner to investigate possibilities.

There being no further business and the concensus being that we had plenty on our plate to work on, a motion was made by Vicky Jackson to adjourn, seconded by Chester Anderson.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

